CHIEF MANAGEMENT OFFICER

9010 DEFENSE PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, DC 20301-9010

The Honorable Peter J. Visclosky

Chairman JAN 2 3 2018
Subcommittee on Defense

Committee on Appropriations

U.S. House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

Section 883(c) of the John S. McCain National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year
2019 (Public Law 115-232) required an integrated review team, convened by the Defense
Business Board (DBB), to submit a final report on their study on facilitating the exchange of
defense industry personnel on term assignments within the Department of Defense. The report is
to be submitted not later than March 1, 2019.

However, the partial Federal shutdown has precluded the DBB's statutory requirement under
the Federal Advisory Committee Act (FACA) to meet, discuss, and make recommendations in an
appropriately noticed public meeting.

Therefore, the DBB’s integrated review team expects to submit their final report to your
committee by the end of May.

Sincerely,

T Nt

Lisa W. Hershman
Acting

ce:
The Honorable Ken Calvert
Ranking Member



CHIEF MANAGEMENT OFFICER

9010 DEFENSE PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, DC 20301-9010

The Honorable Adam Smith

Chairman JAN 2 3 2019
Committee on Armed Services

U.S. House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515
Dear Mr. Chairman:

Section 883(c) of the John S. McCain National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year
2019 (Public Law 115-232) required an integrated review team, convened by the Defense
Business Board (DBB), to submit a final report on their study on facilitating the exchange of
defense industry personnel on term assignments within the Department of Defense. The report is
to be submitted not later than March 1, 2019.

However, the partial Federal shutdown has precluded the DBB's statutory requirement under
the Federal Advisory Committee Act (FACA) to meet, discuss, and make recommendations in an
appropriately noticed public meeting.

Therefore, the DBB’s integrated review team expects to submit their final report to your

committee by the end of May.
% W

Lisa W. Hershman
Acting

cc:
The Honorable William M. “Mac” Thormberry
Ranking Member



CHIEF MANAGEMENT OFFICER

9010 DEFENSE PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, DC 20301-9010

The Honorable Richard C. Shelby .
Chairman JAN 2 3 201
Subcommittee on Defense

Committee on Appropriations

United States Senate

Washington, DC 20510

Dear Mr. Chairman:

Section 883(c) of the John S. McCain National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year
2019 (Public Law 115-232) required an integrated review team, convened by the Defense
Business Board (DBB), to submit a final report on their study on facilitating the exchange of
defense industry personnel on term assignments within the Department of Defense. The report is
to be submitted not later than March 1, 2019.

However, the partial Federal shutdown has precluded the DBB's statutory requirement under
the Federal Advisory Committee Act (FACA) to meet, discuss, and make recommendations in an
appropriately noticed public meeting.

Therefore, the DBB’s integrated review team expects to submit their final report to your
committee by the end of May.

Sincerely,

o N e

Lisa W. Hershman
Acting

cc:
The Honorable Richard J. Durbin
Vice Chairman



CHIEF MANAGEMENT OFFICER

9010 DEFENSE PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, DC 20301-9010

The Honorable James M. Inhofe
Chairman

Committee on Armed Services
United States Senate
Washington, DC 20510

JAN 2 3 2018

Dear Mr. Chairman:

Section 883(c) of the John S. McCain National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year
2019 (Public Law 115-232) required an integrated review team, convened by the Defense
Business Board (DBB), to submit a final report on their study on facilitating the exchange of
defense industry personnel on term assignments within the Department of Defense. The report is
to be submitted not later than March 1, 2019.

However, the partial Federal shutdown has precluded the DBB's statutory requirement under
the Federal Advisory Committee Act (FACA) to meet, discuss, and make recommendations in an
appropriately noticed public meeting.

Therefore, the DBB’s integrated review team expects to submit their final report to your
committee by the end of May.

Sincerely,

T Hne—

Lisa W. Hershman
Acting

cc:
The Honorable Jack Reed
Ranking Member



